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NOTICE EXTENDING COMMENT PERIOD 
 

(Issued February 15, 2023) 
 
 

By Notice issued on January 9, 2023 (January Notice), 

comments were requested on “Department of Public Service Staff 

Energy Efficiency and Building Electrification Report” (DPS 

Report), that was filed on December 20, 2022, in the above-

referenced proceedings.  The January Notice requested such 

comments by March 6, 2023. 

An extension of that due date was requested in letters 

filed on February 3, 2023, by the City of New York, and on 

February 8, 2023, by Franklin Energy.  Both entities asserted 

that the Statewide Energy Efficiency & Electrification Potential 

Study For the Buildings Sector (Study), due to be filed on 

February 28, 2023, will be useful in determining whether and how 

the New Efficiency: New York portfolio of programs should 

evolve, and that additional time is necessary to comprehensively 

review, analyze, and determine whether and how to incorporate 

the information and findings in the Study into their comments.  

In a letter filed on February 8, 2023, The Alliance for Clean 

Energy New York, Advanced Energy United, Association of Energy 

Affordability, the Natural Resources Defense Council, New 

Yorkers for Clean Power, PACE Energy and Climate Center, and WE 

ACT for Environmental Justice wrote in support of the requested 

extension.   
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  PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the date for submitting 

comments on the DPS Report is hereby extended until March 27, 

2023.  Please refer to the January Notice for pertinent filing 

and contact information.  

 
 
         

(SIGNED)     MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 
      Secretary 


